Y Pwyllgor Deisebau Petitions Committee

Cynulliad Cenedlaethol Cymru National Assembly for Wales



Bae Caerdydd / Cardiff Bay Caerdydd / Cardiff CF99 1NA

Our ref: P-04-410

31 October 2012

Petition: A Permanent Memorial to Wales's Workers

Dear Sir or Madam

As you may know, the Petitions Committee of the National Assembly for Wales exists to consider all admissible petitions received from the public and other stakeholders.

The Petitions Committee has recently received the following petition, submitted by the Bevan Foundation:

We call on the National Assembly for Wales to urge the Welsh Government to fund, either directly or through the Arts Council of Wales, a permanent workers memorial.

Last year, eleven people died at work in Wales. Death and injury at work loom large in Wales's history. The tragedy at Gleision last year was a reminder for many of the horrors of the past. Yet despite the way that workers' deaths have shaped Wales's past and continue even today, there is precious little to show that we remember them. Some trades unions marked the International Workers Memorial Day with rallies and so on, but it was just a day, soon over and forgotten. It is surely time for a permanent memorial for all Welsh workers.

Bae Caerdydd / Cardiff Bay Caerdydd / Cardiff CF99 1 NA

Ffôn / Tel: 029 2089 8393 E-bost / Email: William.powell@wales.gov.uk

Croesewir gohebiaeth yn y Gymraeg a'r Saesneg/We welcome correspondence in both English and Welsh

Some sites of past disasters have memorials, such as Senghenydd and Gresford, but there is nothing to mark the lives of the many others who have died at work. A permanent workers' memorial would show our respects to all these workers, and it would also be a salutary reminder of the importance of much-maligned health and safety.

It's the fifth anniversary of the 2007 Corporate Manslaughter Act this year - how good it would be for the Welsh Government to announce, this year, that it was establishing a permanent memorial to be revealed in 2014, the 40th anniversary of the Health and Safety at Work Act. The Bevan Foundation is an independent charity (no. 104191) concerned with social justice in Wales. We are changing Wales through research, debate in our publications and events. For more information see www.bevanfoundation.org

At its meeting of 2 October, the Committee agreed to undertake a piece of work on the subject of this petition.

As a first step, I would like to ask interested parties whether they would support the idea of such a memorial being constructed and, if so, what form they would like to see the memorial take. Any views on possible sites for such a memorial, as well as any other views stakeholders have on this issue, would be most welcome. I would also be grateful to receive any suggestions for funding routes that could be pursued to support the construction of the memorial.

Please forward your response to the Committee Clerk at Naomi.stocks@wales.gov.uk by 12 December 2012.

Yours sincerely

William Powell Committee Chair

William Pencell